
Holy Trinity Episcopal Church Vestry Meeting

April 16, 2023, 7PM by Zoom

ATTENDEES: Mtr. Suz Cate (Rector), Ellen Haase (Senior Warden), Bob Taylor (Treasurer), Andrew Baker,
Betty Snowden, Charlie Curtis, Chesley Rowe, Hap Wheeler, Harry Morse, Jan Cribb, Jean Ellen Zavertnik,
Jenn Ellison, Jody Hunter, Mark Stokes, and Mel Harriss.

EXCUSED: Bill Hurst, Jr. Warden

Mother Suz opened the meeting with a prayer.

OLD BUSINESS

1. Approval of March 2023 Minutes: Motion by Jody Hunter to approve the minutes with changes
from Hap Wheeler. Seconded by Harry Morse. Motion approved unanimously.

a. It was noted that the Vestry approved by email the payment of a ServePro invoice, which
was covered by insurance. (See ATTACHMENT A)

2. Flooring Replacement from Flood Damage (See ATTACHMENT B): Bill Hurst was unable to be at
the meeting, but submitted information about costs to replace flooring in the Parish Hall that
has water damage from flooding. Insurance is paying the cost. Hap Wheeler made a motion to
approve the expenditure, seconded by Mel Harriss. Motion passed unanimously. Noted: We
hope to have improved HVAC in the Nave by May.

3. Update on EDS Security cost (See ATTACHMENT C): Hap Wheeler reported the Episcopal Day
School security costs. Discussion took place regarding the importance of security in classrooms
and playground areas. Security is our highest priority.

4. Neighborhood Groups: Due to a busy Lent and Holy Week, we have no updates on resuming
neighborhood social groups.

5. Alcohol Policy: No report.

NEW BUSINESS

1. Treasurer’s Report (Bob Taylor): See ATTACHMENT D for comprehensive narrative report.

2. Beth Kunkel Estate: The house will go on the market soon. We will look at the needs of the
parish and make decisions soon about how to best use Beth’s legacy at Holy Trinity and St. Paul’s.

3. Painting/Repair of St. Paul’s: Andrew Baker reported that TRH is willing to divide the
painting/repair work into phases to be completed as we have funds available to do so. We have
raised close to $60,000 for this project. Our first priority is to work on sections to prevent
further damage and deterioration. Andrew made a motion to authorize up to $60,000 to begin
work; seconded by Hap Wheeler. Discussion ensued. It was agreed that starting the work may
stimulate additional fundraising. Concerns were raised about the total price of the project
estimated at $140,000. There was additional discussion about gutters, historical preservation,
and specifics of what the first phase will include. Ellen Haase called for a vote; motion passed



unanimously.

4. Mutual Ministry Study: Mtr. Lynn will submit her report to Ellen Haase and Mtr. Suz next week.
She has provided a draft version of the goals (See ATTACHMENT E). Once we have the report
from Mtr. Lynn, we will review it and talk about sharing what we have learned with the parish.

5. Fellowship: Jan Cribb, Mel Harriss, Jerae Wallace, and Bill Purkerson are going to meet to discuss
our Fellowship efforts and coordinate roles.

6. Haiti Fundraiser: Harry reported we had to postpone the Outreach Dinner for Haiti until
sometime in the fall, likely late September or October. He thanked everyone for their patience
and support. Visitors from Haiti will be at Christ Church in Greenville on April 22. The Bishop will
be present. Everyone is encouraged to attend.

Reports

1. Rector (Mtr. Suz): Holy Week and Easter services were well attended. She also talked about the
many challenges we have faced with HVAC work, St. Paul’s painting and restoration, Stewardship
goals and budget challenges, issues with Duke Energy power failure, flooding, and more. Despite
these challenges, everything is falling into place. We were able to balance our budget and move
forward. She is grateful for our Senior and Junior Wardens and the dedication of our Vestry and
parish family. Look at what God has given us!

2. Junior Warden (Bill): Bill was unable to be present; note earlier report about addressing flood
damage with floor replacement.

3. Sr. Warden Report (Ellen): Ellen posted a draft copy of the Vestry handbook in Dropbox. She
asks that everyone review it. It was put together during Hap’s term as Vestry Senior Warden.

Next Vestry Meeting is scheduled for Sunday, 21 May 2023, at 7:00 PM in the Parish Hall. We can also
consider meeting on Sunday after the 10:30 service or Saturday morning, 20 May instead. Ellen will send
out an email to see what works best for everyone.

The meeting was closed in prayer by Ellen.

Respectfully Submitted,

Rebecca Eidson, Clerk to the Vestry.

ADDITIONAL ATTACHMENTS:

ATTACHMENT E: St. Paul’s Committee Meeting Minutes (February and April)

ATTACHMENT F: Pastoral Care Meeting Minutes (April)
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